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Measure Description: 
Directs State Resilience Officer to study condition of buildings after emergency and determine whether buildings 
may be safely occupied. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Office of the Governor 
 
Summary of Fiscal Impact: 
Costs related to the measure may require budgetary action - See analysis. 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2019-21 Biennium 2021-23 Biennium

General Fund $300,000 $0

Total Funds $300,000 $0

Positions 1

FTE 1.00  
 

 
Analysis: 
 
The measure would require the State Resilience Officer to study standards and procedures for determining 
whether buildings may be safely occupied after an “emergency,” as defined in ORS 401.025.  The standards 
would need to align with national standards.  In conducting the study, the State Resilience Officer would be 
required to consult with local governments, relevant state agencies or offices, including the State Fire Marshal, 
and relevant professional organizations, including organizations representing architects, engineers, and building 
safety professionals.   
 
The measure appropriates $300,000 General Fund to the Office of the Governor in the 2019-21 biennium to carry 
out its provisions, including hiring a Principal/Executive Manager G position (1.00 FTE). 
 


